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September 11, 2013


The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

Attached for consideration by King County Council is a proposed Ordinance authorizing a renewal of cable television franchise with Comcast of Washington IV, Inc., a Washington corporation, and Comcast Cable Holdings, LLC, a Delaware limited liability company, jointly doing business as “Comcast”.  The new franchise number 5588 has a ten-year term, allowing Comcast to continue serving its approximately54,000 cable television customers in unincorporated areas of King County.  

Starting in January 2009, Comcast and King County staff worked to negotiate this franchise agreement as the successor to Comcast’s franchises 12132 and 11680.  These existing franchises expired on February 16, 2010, and remain in force through a hold-over status until a new franchise is in effect.  

The successful negotiations of the new franchise have resulted in the following key elements, which will benefit King County and Comcast customers for the next decade if approved by the Council:

· Comcast will provide a $300,000 capital equipment grant in support of the County’s Public, Educational and Government (PEG) access programmers. 
· PEG fees are increased from $0.55 to $0.76 per subscriber.
· King County continues to permanently retain Comcast’s full fiber capacity designated for its Institutional Network (I-Net), and the right to use the fiber free of charge throughout the ten-year term.
· King County maintains a Comcast’s peering agreement allowing Internet exchange access at the Westin building telecommunication facility. 
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Comcast will continue to offer a low-income discount program to senior, disabled and economically disadvantaged subscribers.
· Comcast will continue to provide free cable services to King County offices and agencies, libraries, fire stations, and public schools.  
· King County maintains access to a total of nine digital PEG channels on the cable system, and the right to have one channel in High Definition Television (HDTV) format.
· The two expiring franchises are streamlined into one agreement that is modernized for consistency with King County Code.

The franchise agreement also contains numerous other standard provisions as required by King County Code, such as quality customer service standards, as well as provisions for auditing Comcast’s financial records to ensure that the County is receiving the required 
five percent franchise fee. This franchise seeks to advance the County’s Strategic Plan 
goals of Service Excellence and Public Engagement (Objectives 1 through 4).

I urge the County Council to approve this new franchise with Comcast. If you have 
any questions, please contact Bill Kehoe, King County Chief Information Officer, at 
206-263-7887.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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